
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2017 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta 

   Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

 

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 28, 2016 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

  

 There was no public comment. 

  

 The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

 Councilman Vargas reported that some PAL issues are being evaluated.  He also reported that a meeting 

is scheduled for September 28 with the Recreation Commission to rectify a situation. 

 

 Councilwoman Calakos stated the VDID board meeting is tomorrow.  A Vineland Police Department 

trunk-or-treat Halloween event will take place at Gittone Stadium, and there is a Health Festival at Landis Park 

on September 23 from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. 

 

 Councilman Acosta reported on several Planning Board matters, noting that a recent project was the 

new police headquarters building. 

 

 Councilman Franceschini announced that the Office of Emergency Management has been temporarily 

relocated to Fire Station #1.  He noted that Hurricane Maria is hitting Puerto Rico with 165 mph winds.  He was 

concerned at what appeared to be a lack of police presence at a recent VHS Friday night football game. 

 

 President Spinelli reported that UEZ loan activity is booming.  He noted that Vineland Police 

Department issues are being addressed.  He referenced the upcoming meeting with the Library Board to hear the 

LS&S presentation and stated that City Council is not forcing the issue. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilwoman Calakos, and seconded by Councilman Vargas, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta 

Councilwoman Calakos 

Councilman Franceschini 

      Councilman Vargas 

       President Spinelli 

 

 

 

 

 

             

Paul F. Spinelli 

                          President of Council 

ATTEST:         

   

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


